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Primary 6/5 Newsletter: Term 1

October 2016

Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome back after the October break. I hope you and your child are looking forward to another term in p6/5. 
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PE Days

Our P.E. days are: Tuesday and Friday.

We are hoping to practise some large ball skills this term, including tag rugby and basketball. On non-gym days, weather permitting, the class will be continuing to run a daily mile. 
Homework 

Spelling homework will continue to be issued on a Monday and should be returned, completed on Thursday ready for the spelling test on a Friday. I am encouraging the class to take pride in their presentation and if you could sign their homework jotters, I think this will further promote this.  Reading will continue to be issued on a weekly basis and should be practised most evenings.
As discussed with many of you at parent’s evening I am not issuing formal, written maths HW at this time, though this may change should the need arise over the year. However, I have noted that many in the class are not yet solid with their times tables. These should be practised on a daily basis and I cannot emphasise enough the positive impact that being secure in their tables will have for the rest of their maths.
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Please don’t hesitate to let me know if there are any problems with your child completing homework by putting a short note in the relevant jotter, reading record or Pledge Diary.

Learning


Here's a bit about what we will be learning in Primary 6/5 this term.

Maths

We will continue to practise computation skills including addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. We will work with increasingly higher numbers to ensure progression and challenge. Other areas we will be looking at are angles, chance and shape. As mentioned previously, daily practise of Times Tables will be extremely beneficial as it can support many other aspects of the maths curriculum.

Language

As normal there will be a focus on reading comprehension and grammar. The class will be expected to read in class each day and are welcome to bring in their own novels to read. We will continue to use VCOP to support writing progression, with a particular focus on personal writing. Children will be expected to use a dictionary to support their spelling and development of new vocabulary. The class will be exposed to some Spanish vocabulary in addition to French. As part of our WW1 topic I am reading War Horse to the class.
Other Areas   

We will be continuing our WW1 topic this term and will be looking at the role of women and what our country was like 100 years ago. We have been lucky enough to arrange a visit to the Paisley Arts Centre to The Man Who Followed His Legs, which is based around WW1.  In RME we will be looking at the story of Papa Panov and the Jewish festival of Chanukah. In Health & Wellbeing we will continue to follow the PATHS programme and in science we will be investigating sound. Mr Miller will be doing ICT and geography with the class each week.

How You Can Help At Home

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any urgent questions, please do not hesitate to contact me through the school office.

Kind regards  

Mrs Balmer
Class Teacher
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